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2021 Annual General Meeting  
Held 28 November 2021
Online

                                      Minutes

1)  Present 

Office Bearers and Board Members:

A Hill              President (Lundin Sports, Glenrothes, Kinross, Glenfarg, Falkland)
R Alston
 Immediate Past President 



(Montrose)
J Mayglothling
 Secretary                                                       
(Duffus)
W Duff

Treasurer
                     

       
(Montrose)
D Gibson
 Board Member, (Scone/ Darnhall)
Elaine Smith – Board member (WANT),  
Susan Whiteford- Board Member (Blairgowrie)

Jack Ganley - Board Member West End Tennis Club
Stuart Kerr - Board Member Lundin Sports
Club Reps and Visitors

Mike Cohen - Tennis Scotland, Vanessa Rengger - Tayport, Morag Bull- Scone, David Anderson - Forthill, Billy McLaren- Kinnoull, Fabien Haut - West End, Susan Chalmers & Remo Soave- BFTC, Andy Adam -Kinross, Caroline Price -St Andrews, Wendy Sangster- Montrose, Chad Neighbor, Montrose. Michael Russell – David Lloyd, Derek Petrie , WANT, Mike Kolacz, Tennis Scotland, Martin Campbell- Darnhall,  Lorraine Hay- Perth Tennis Club. Simon Rolfe- Montrose, Iain Kay- Montrose
Apologies: 
Craig Horsburgh Anstruther, Tim Corcoran - Glenfarg, Bridge of Earn, Allie Henderson - Montrose
2)  Minutes of 2020 AGM and Matters Arising:
There were no Matters Arising.
The minutes were then proposed by Ann Hill and seconded by Douglas Gibson
3) Annual Report inc Finance Report

Ann welcomed members to the meeting and said how good it was that we were playing tennis again. The annual report had been previously circulated and gave an update as to the activity of the board over the last year. There were no questions. 

Bill Duff talked through the finance report indicating that again this year it was an untypical year with more tournament activity than last year but still a reduced income. He pointed out that as we had reserves, this reduced income did not cause us any major funding issues for this year. He also confirmed that our investments were working for us well giving a decent return which allowed us to support junior activity primarily with the income from investments. 

There were no further questions .
4)  Approval of Accounts 

After some discussion the accounts were approved by Bill Duff and seconded by Douglas Gibson.
5)  Junior Awards

The recipients of two junior awards were announced.

Amy Hudson was awarded the most Promising Junior Award

Alex Mann was awarded the Best Performing Junior Award for his performance in our leagues.
6) Tennis Scotland Update.

     Mike Cohen gave an update from Tennis Scotland including

· Saying how pleased he was that Amy had received an award as her results and attitude made her a worthy winner.

· Thanking the District for their work in running leagues and tournaments.

· Confirmation that the TS strategy is being updated to cover 2022-2026 and will be circulated soon.

· Reflecting that the summer seemed to have been reasonably normal with most events having record numbers. Thanks also to organisers and referees who make these events possible.

· TS recently held a junior ITF event at Stirling and a commitment to try and increase such events from 5 to 10 annually.

· Also looking to increase numbers of World Tennis Tour events and domestic competitions in Scotland.

· Looking to increase opportunities for junior tennis events which Jack Ganley has been supporting.

· Gulio has been appointed as Competitions Organiser at Tennis Scotland

· Kilgraston Inter district event has been pencilled in for 14-17 April in 2022. Further information will be sent out soon to a meeting.
· Looking in the future to include an 8 and under element, looking at club / district events to identify players to represent their district in a national final.

· Mike confirmed that Tennis Scotland is now the governing body for Padel. This will require some changes to their constitution and possibly the constitution of its members. 

· Also reminder that LTA Registration is now open and closes mid December.
Mike Kolacz.
· Mike started by congratulating the district and clubs for their great work during the pandemic. He pointed out that by being one of the first sports to open up outdoors we had the opportunity to play and encourage new members which most clubs took the opportunity to do. 
· He explained that a number of roles have changed at Tennis Scotland. He is now the Development Manager for Tayside, North East and Highland, so if clubs need support Mike would be our first port of call.  He also confirmed that there are still some vacancies to be filled in the new structure, however Andrew Rait is Interim Head of development and Marta Krauss is now working as a Participation Development Officer.
· Some projects for next year include Playing for Free- Community Tennis, Open Court- Disability Tennis Programme, and a change to the School’s tennis programme which will now be held on line and includes a £250 voucher which can be redeemed against equipment or training resources.
7) Discussion on Mixed Gender Teams

    Some discussion took place regarding the concept of mixed gender teams with the TT   leagues. This had come about as a result of one of our teams asking if it would be ok to play some of their ladies in a gent’s team, due to a lack of suitable men and also lack of opportunity for the ladies to play in the ladies league as they did not have enough for a regular team. The board had previously discussed this and wanted to gather the views of members before considering how to proceed. A number of points were made.
· If we went ahead would that mean gents playing in what are traditionally ladies teams?
· Would it affect all leagues?

· How would it be managed?

· Some people thought that all of the leagues should be based on ability not gender.

· It was pointed out that the junior league is mixed in that way based on ability.

· The difference in physical strength generally between male and female adults was stated as a reason that this wasn’t appropriate for adults.

· The introduction of World Tennis number is gender neutral and fits with a gender neutral league.
· Mixed gender leagues were introduced as a pilot this year in the singles/ doubles league and feedback was positive.

· Concerns over whether every club would approach team selection in the same way. Would ladies be approached if no men available, or would it be a gender mix from the start based on ability. 

· Is the same approach appropriate in the ladies leagues?
· Seems clear that we would need detailed rules and oversight if we decided to go ahead. 

· Seem to have three choices. Stay as we are, go totally gender neutral , or allow ladies and or gents to slot into opposite gender team if they are available and of the appropriate standard.

The board thanked everyone for their views and will consider these in the coming    season
8)  Election of Office Bearers

It was confirmed to the meeting that both Bill and Joy, Treasurer and Secretary had now completed their two year term and therefore there was a requirement for proposals for these positions. Both Bill and Joy had indicated that they were happy to serve another term. 

Joy was proposed as Secretary by Rhona Alston and seconded by Susan Whiteford

Bill was proposed as Treasurer by Rhona Alston and seconded by Elaine Smith

and as there were no other volunteers or nominations these posts were confirmed.

Ann confirmed that she would also stay on as President until the Vice President was in position to take over the post.

9) Election / Confirmation of Board Members

It was confirmed that the 5 board members were halfway through their 2 year term therefore there was no need for nominations for these posts . Board members confirmed as Douglas Gibson, Elaine Smith, Robin Nisbet, Stuart Kerr and Jack Ganley.
10) Confirmation of Auditor

Bill explained that we had used the services of Scott Walker in the past for auditing the    accounts and he proposed that we appoint him for next year. This was seconded by Joy and there being no other nominations Scott was appointed.
11) Appointment of other posts as required

Douglas proposed that Bill continue being the Tennis Tayside rep on North of Scotland board. This was seconded by Ann and there being no other nominations Bill was appointed.
12) Date of next AGM
   The date was set for Sunday November 27 2022 subject to not clashing with other Tennis  events.

13) AOCB
Vets/ Seniors League- Susan updated the meeting about this proposal and indicated that we hoped to go ahead with a pilot early in the New Year.

Indoor Courts- Tennis Scotland were asked whether there had been any local interest or applications for assistance with indoor court facilities. It was conformed that the application submitted some time ago by Dundee Leisure had not progressed probably as a result of the pandemic. However they did confirm that Forthill Community Tennis Club had expressed an interest which could only be good for local tennis.

Stripe- Bill highlighted an issue with stripe to Mike C and Mike K where Stripe had taken an amount of money from TT bank account and we are unsure why. When trying to find answers Bill was directed by Stripe back to LTA operations ltd as our use of Stripe is only because it is the payment platform that LTA say we have to use for tournament entries and refunds. Mike C asked Bill to send him the details and he will look into it for us.

Winter League- Discussion that this will probably not go ahead this year as the costs of the indoor courts being charged by St Andrews University this year have increased, and TT feel that they cannot subsidise the costs this year as there are so few clubs who wished to play.
Retiral of Morag Bull -Rhona confirmed to the meeting that Morag Bull has tendered her resignation as League Secretary after 20 years of service to Tennis Tayside. She will be greatly missed and Rhona thanked her for all her work. A get together is being planned for January at the Apex Hotel Dundee, to which invites will be sent soon.
Ann thanked everyone for attending the meeting and closed the meeting
Proposed by:





Seconded by:

